

## Community Welfare Committee MSO Coordinators Report August 20

All of our services are going ahead well, we are still putting in processes to maintain the safety of our volunteers, staff and clients and this means more cleaning in certain areas.

Drivers have a routine that they follow for the cleaning of the vehicles to make sure all touch points are cleaned between each and every client.

Meals are double bagged and then delivered in an esky bag with each client having their own bags so cross contamination does not happen. The volunteers leave these on the floor and step back while waiting for the client so we can offer the contactless delivery.

I recently purchased some masks for my volunteers that are being handed out so that if we do have to wear them then volunteers have their own reusable masks.

We have made a collaboration with OZHARVEST. Last week they had lots of fresh fruit and vegetables left over from the Mobile Market so they dropped them at the office and we bagged them up and delivered to areas like Tooma that the van is not going to.

We have not had our meeting this month, because it slipped our mind but I will organise one for the next fortnight so that we can report at the next DIARG meeting.

Sorry I am not able to attend today but I am doing some training in Indigenous cultural awareness and safety and our second session is at this same time.

Amanda Lewis

12.3 Attachment 2 Page 122